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Collee MINUTES
Facilitators: Keith Curry/Minodora Moldoveanu Recorder: Sylvia Barakat
Date: September 12, 2022 Location: Zoom

Vision
Compton College will be the leading institution of student learning and success in higher education.
Mission Statement
Compton College is a welcoming and inclusive community where diverse students are supported to pursue
and attain student success. Compton College provides solutions to challenges, utilizes the latest techniques
for preparing the workforce and provides clear pathways for completion of programs of study, transition to a
university, and securing living-wage employment.

Attendees:
Christine Aldrich Nicole Jones Heather Parnock
Sheri Berger Minodora Moldoveanu Barbara Perez
Keith Curry Janette Morales Christopher Perez
Colleen Edwards Abdul Nasser Lauren Sosenko

1. Review Minutes from August 29, 2022

2. President/CEO Items
A. COVID-19 Update

3. September 12, 2022, Compton CCD Board Agenda Review

A. Dr. Keith Curry reviewed September 12, 2022, Compton CCD Board Agenda with the
committee.

B. Dr. Abdul Nasser reviewed the 2022-2023 Compton Community College District Final
Budget that will be presented at the September 12, 2022, Compton CCD Board Agenda.
Janette Morales asked how much is in the local reserve. For clarity, Dr. Curry asked Professor
Morales if the question was what is in the local reserve in the unrestricted general fund, and
Professor Morales answered yes. Dr. Nasser answered that the ending fund balance is $19.7
million, as shown on slide 11 of the PowerPoint, and asked if that was the question. Professor
Morales asked if that was the local reserve because she was projecting a different number. Dr.
Nasser was unsure about the question of local reserve and asked if Professor Morales was
referring to the state and local revenues shown on slide 11, and Professor Morales replied yes.
Dr. Nasser explained the difference between state and local revenues. Dr. Curry asked if
Professor Morales was referring to the fund balance in the general fund, and Professor
Morales asked Dr. Nasser if he had a response to that question. Dr. Nasser replied that it is
the $19.7 million shown on the slide, as he mentioned in his presentation.

C. Dr. Lauren Sosenko asked if the rescind of the emergency resolution means that the Board
Meetings will take place in person. Dr. Curry replied no, that is item 7.01. The resolution in
7.01 includes information about the Board Meetings taking place in person starting in
October. Dr. Sosenko then asked if that impacts any of the other campus meetings. Dr. Curry
replied that he does not know how this impacts other Brown Act committees and has received
mixed advice from legal counsel. Dr. Curry will continue to get a better understanding of this
and will also continue to communicate with Dr. Minodora Moldoveanu on the matter.




4. 2022-2023 Annual Planning Cycle Final Report
A. Dr. Sosenko reviewed the report with the committee. Dr. Sosenko showed the committee how
to access the report and said the Annual Planning Report had been published. There were no
questions.

5. Compton College Equity Plan
A. Dr. Sosenko said that she and Lydell Willis shared this report with the Student Success
Committee and received recommendations from that body to help guide them on the new
Equity Plan. There is now a state-required Equity Plan that is due to the State by November.
Along with the new guidelines, the State provided a new data file related to equity. It required
the college to focus more on the structure of our institution related to how we address the
disproportionate impact among our different groups shown in the data. After reviewing the
data, the Student Success Committee recommended where we should focus. The hope is to
have the plan completed in late September or early October. It will then be shared with this
committee, Student Success, and Academic Senate before going to the Board in
October/November for final approval. The report has to be submitted to the State through the
NOVA system by the end of November. Janette Morales asked if the Chancellor's Office uses
the term Latinx and Dr. Sosenko said that it is a term the institution has used in data reporting
for several years. Professor Morales expressed concern that although there are those who
prefer Latinx, there are still people who prefer to be referred to as Latino or Latina, which is
also a language issue. Just as there are individuals who want to be referred to as Latinx, some
also identify with Latino or Latina. Dr. Curry asked Dr. Sosenko to discuss this with the data
group.
6. Campus Committees
A. Changing Meeting Times
1. Sheri Berger discussed the conflict in meeting times that don't allow for broader
participation for the campus community, especially for Collaborative Governance
Committees. Vice President Berger shared a chart that showed some conflicts. There
is a recommendation to use the term "first and third Wednesday" and not "every other
Wednesday," for example so that the months with five weeks do not throw off the
schedule. There is another recommendation that the committee meetings do not
overlap to provide everyone at the college an opportunity to attend and learn what is
going on at these different committees. Dr. Minodora Moldoveanu thinks it is a good
idea to make the meetings on specific days of the week, making meetings more
available to more people, and will forward additional meeting schedules to Vice
President Berger to add them to the chart. Dr. Curry recommended that Chris Perez
share this information with Associated Student Government (ASG). Vice President
Berger said she would add Associated Student Government meetings. Chris Perez
said the ASG meetings are biweekly on Tuesdays at 2:30. Dr. Moldoveanu said it is
easier to follow a committee's schedule if specific weeks are chosen and will address it
with Academic Senate. Dr. Curry will email co-chairs to ask about feedback and
meeting dates/times and have information forwarded to Sylvia Barakat. Sylvia Barakat
can take over this chart and update it with meeting times. The college hour is
recommended for meetings. Dr. Sosenko asked how the Zoom links or locations to
the committee meetings are shared. We say all are welcome to attend, but how do
people find the zoom link or location of the meeting? Dr. Curry said we need to do
better at that. Dr. Moldoveanu said that the faculty reached out to her, and she
forwarded their names to the committee's co-chairs. Dr. Curry asked Sheri Berger to
put all the recommendations on the document, and we will bring it back at the next
meeting for review.




B. Committee Appointment
7. Compton College Enrollment Update — Sheri Berger

A. We now have more students in seats than we did last year. Our fill rate improved, but our
headcount is slightly down. We are not generating as much FTES as last year because
students are taking fewer high unit or high hour, classes. We added about 14 late start online
classes to the second 8-week schedule.

B. CVC Exchange's success rate has been higher than our average success rate. We are
experiencing an issue where our classes are filled with a waitlist shown on the Exchange as
Open, and then students have a failed registration attempt. We are trying to see if the classes
with a waitlist can show as complete on the Exchange, so students don't try to register and get
frustrated. We are trying to resolve a technical issue with Ellucian, Quottly, and the CVC.

C. Dr. Moldoveanu asked if something could be done about the two-week waiting period for
students to register for classes after applying to our school. Dr. Curry said we should have a
conversation about it and would appreciate it if Student Services could write the timeline from
A-Z for students to enroll as new students to guide the conversation. Professor Morales said
that sometimes students are not notified that they received a student number and that
registering in in-person classes was delayed because the vaccination paperwork wasn't
cleared. Dr. Curry thanked Professor Morales for the information and said we would benefit
from a secret shopper, an outside person, to go through the process on our behalf. Professor
Morales also said a student who was a dual enrollment student while in high school tried to
register for classes after graduating from high school but could not register. The person had to
reapply, and then once they could register, they could not enroll in 12 units without clearance
from Admissions and Records. Dr. Curry asked Nicole Jones when their next Enrollment
Management Committee meeting is scheduled. Vice President Jones said they meet on the
fourth Tuesday of the month. Dr. Curry said we would discuss this at next week's meeting,
which should be discussed at the Enrollment Management Committee meeting. We need to
write down the process and time it takes to enroll and clearly understands the process for
onboarding dual enrollment seniors. We need to ask the staff what that looks like, and then
we can discuss it once we understand the process. Barbara Perez said that she believes all
dual enrollment students have to reapply based on the Chancellor's Office's definition of
students because they are counted as new students. So, for them to be appropriately captured
on the MIS Report, they must reapply.

8. Compton College Campaign Against Racism

9. Future Agenda Items
A. Renaming of the Library-Student Success Center

10. Other Items
A. Professor Morales said that the Student Services webpage states we are open until 6:00 p.m.

Still, one department, counseling, is not open in the evening even though counselors are
willing to serve students in the evening. Counselors have not heard back from Vice President
Jones or Dr. Curry regarding their proposal. Vice President Jones asked Professor Morales if
she was referring to the extended hours, and Professor Morales said yes. Vice President
Nicole Jones said she had a conversation with Dr. Cesar Jimenez about the extended hours
and sent him an email two weeks ago asking him to resubmit the proposal so she could take it
to Cabinet. She has not received it yet. Once the proposal is received, it will go to Cabinet for
review. Dr. Curry recommended that Professor Morales converse with Vice President Jones
regarding the status and the request.

The next Consultative Council meeting is scheduled for
Monday, September 19, 2022, at 2:00 p.m. via Zoom Meeting







